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MIRAMAR COLLEGE EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MEETING

MINUTES

 Tuesday, May 12, 2009

1:00 p.m. - 2:00 p.m.

President’s Conference Room A-102


Present:  Darrel Harrison, Denise Kapitzke, Dan Gutowski, Liz Armstrong, Daphne Figueroa, Franchesca Gade, Adela Jacobson, Patricia Hsieh, Sam Shooshtary, Peter Fong

A.  Approval of Agenda 

Approved.

B.  Approval of Previous Minutes

The minutes did not go out.

C.  Guests


None

D. REPORTS

1) Academic Senate (Harrison)

The senate will have an election and one more meeting.  These activities will conclude the Senate 2008 -2009 fiscal year. 

2) Classified Senate (Sam Shooshtary) 

Shooshtary reported that classified staff appreciation week will be from May 11 thru15, 2009. We thanked President Hsieh for the Luncheon on Monday. The President and management will serve ice cream on Tuesday May 12 and on May 13 there will be a classified service award ceremony. When the award ceremony concludes EOPS will have Graduation ceremony; everyone is invited. On Friday May 15, there will be a potluck breakfast from 10:00 a.m. to 12:00 p.m. at staff lounge sponsored by classified senate.  Jacqueline Clark won the outstanding employee ward. Dan Gutawski will be appointed by classified senate to budget and planning committee.  The senate is in the middle of the election Joyce Allen will be the incoming Classified Senate President for two years. 

3) Associated Students (Gade)

Gade reported that there will be a graduation party next Friday. The committee will meet the summer to plan for fall incoming students.  Also Gade suggested Miramar need more parking spaces. President Hsieh asked Gade to put on her calendar August 20, 2009 to represent Associated Students.

4) Chancellor’s Cabinet (Hsieh)

President Hsieh reported Miramar College enrollment for summer was up by 2.8 %, FTES all other college enrollments have shown double digit growth. Early summer session for the college offers 24 sections and is up 69%; an increase of 9% from last year. The Board of Trustee held a meeting on May 14, 2009; no items from Miramar College.  On May 14, 2009 the Governor delivers two budget messages: one is if all initiatives pass, the other one is if all the initiatives fail.    

5.  District Governance Council 


No report.
6.  District Strategic Plan Committee  

No report.

7.  District Budget Committee 

Kapitzke reported at this point our growth point is up over the course of fiscal year at the end it is a loss.  Also the committee did three years projection year 2010- 2011 will be a challenging year. 

8.  District SLOAC Committee 

No report  

9.  District Accreditation Committee (Woods)

No report.

E.  NEW BUSINESS

i.  SLO Progress Report (Armstrong)

Armstrong will report a comprehensive report SLOAC and SLO.  Also the committee have SLOAC workshop.  

ii.
Special Task Force on Parking: Gutowski reported the committee did comprehensive parking plan for the fall 2009.  We have temporary dirt lot by the science building and lot three parking spaces will be available for flex parking spaces. President Hsieh commented flex parking is all over campus.  Options are Temporary dirt lot, Grade and blacktop Hillery Dr. entrance, Flex Parking, Police Academy, Park and Ride, Hourglass park lots and Park and Ride expanded.

Alternatives for parking is Bike to school/work, Motorcycle parking, Wagenheim middle school, Shuttle from San Diego Ice Arena around $10,000 for 150 parking spaces and Request to City of San Diego to alter bike lane on Hillery Dr.

Parking Structure Gutowski reported: 

June 1st the main entrance to college will change.  Proposed shuttle route A: East on Galvin Ave to southbound west park way should be West view park way to eastbound Hillery Dr. from there to southbound Miramar College way.  Proposed shuttle route B: East on Galvin Ave to southbound West View Park way should be West view park way to (left) eastbound hillery Dr, Hillery to southbound Miramar College way.  Lot 3 next to leave a legacy plaza (S building and Automotive), North side of the U building ( I building, S building and LRC) and next to the Airplane hanger @ Aviation (A100, A200 plus campus) 

President Hsieh thanked the Task Force members, Dan Gutowski, Debra Picou, Jim Bray, and Sandi Trevisan for their good work. President Hsieh suggested the Task Force put the information on parking on line. 
OLD BUSINESS 

G.  Announcements

· Figueroa reported on a plan for Restructuring Dialogue meeting on May 22, Noon 2009. President Hsieh will provide lunch. 

· Figueroa requested college governor proposal input from everyone.

· Harrison reported student survey on Tuesday, May 26, 2009 at 3:00 p.m. Room J222.

· Jacobson requested when that the Field house will be ready for next year commencement. 

· Figueroa requested that the CEC agenda for Tuesday, May 26, 2009 to contain the object “to define the quorum”. 

Sara Agonafer 

619-388-7834
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